Dear Steve Theofanous and Steven Koko

As stated in our board meeting on January 10, 2023, I resign from the Cities for Christ Board effective immediately. During my time on this board, I have not witnessed it operating correctly or in proper order.

Most recently I have witnessed issues in the logistical and financial structure of the organization that conflict with my integrity as a board member.

- This board has been operating in a lack of order.
- Board members removed signers from Cities for Christ bank account without board approval or discussion.
- The donors are being misled as Cities for Christ continues to accept donations.
- I am not comfortable with how we are using donor funds including allocating funds to Steven Koko beyond what was designated to him.
- As I have stated previously in our meetings, I believe Steven Koko should have been removed immediately following the information presented in the December 10th, 2022 meeting and his confession of sin.
- \$430,000 was removed from the account without board approval. On December 15th,
 2022 when this issue was brought up at a board meeting, two board members refused to discuss the topic and left the meeting.

Due to the issues stated above, I must follow what the Lord wants me to do and I cannot in good conscience continue as a board member with this ministry.

Sincerely,

Joseph Slone